
WEAVERS WEST GUILD 
KUENTZ RECREATION CENTER    WEAVERS.SCWCLUBS.COM   

 14401 W R.H. JOHNSON BLVD.   SUN CITY WEST, AZ  85375 

623-544-6515             

General Meeting December 01, 2023 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 11:10 a.m. at State 48 where the Guild members had gathered for their annual 

Christmas party. 

A quorum was established, the agenda adopted and minutes of the last meeting as posted were approved. 

Announcements:  New members Sonia Hummel, Mary Klock, Lynn Nelson, Kathleen Shelby and Cindy Culliton were reported. 

Officer’s Reports:   

 Co-President Pat Conway reported a “Newcomer’s Open House” will be held from 4-6 p.m. January 10, 2024 at Palm Ridge.  

A table has been reserved for the Guild to share finished items and small equipment.  The purpose is to showcase the club and 

encourage newcomers to join. 

 Vice President:  Kathy Ingles reminded that the Inventory Day is December 9 at 8:30 a.m. 

 Treasurer:  The budget has been approved by the Board. Accounts balance. 

Committee Reports: 

 Community Service:  A volunteer is needed for the Community Service position. 

 Education/Programs:  Angela Buxton reminded people enrolled in Weaving 2 to get fibers orders in to the yarn store in order to 

have it back by the time class begins in January.  There will be 2 different classes presented due to the number of people signed up and 

auditing. 

 Federation:  AZ Fiber Festival workshops are now open for registration.  The Festival will be held April 5-7 in Verde Valley.  

Volunteers are needed for manning the Guild tables during the Festival. 

 Monitors:  A reminder that 2 monitoring times are required to renew membership.  Contact Pat Conway if you are unable to 

meet this requirement. 

 Newsletter/Publicity:  A permanent home is still being sought for Lucy, Carol Price’s dog. 

 Special Events:  A member or groups of members are being sought to continue social events for 2024. 

 Spinners:  Spinners meet every Tuesday afternoon from 1-3:30 pm.  Several new spinners have joined the group.  December 

5, spinners will be learning felting techniques and making gnomes with instruction from Jannelle Kluch. 

 Windows/Display:  Jannelle still needs a few items to complete the December window display.   

 No unfinished business 

 New Business:  Officers for 2024 were installed.   

  Co-Presidents: Pat Conway and Pat O’Neill 

                           Vice President: Kathy Ingles 

   Secretary: Marilyn Tschetter 

   Treasurer:  Alie Conrad-Lake 

   Assistant Treasurer: Kathy Michels 

                           Members at Large:  Venita Brazer and Kay Cebron 

The meeting was adjourned for the lunch to be served. 

 

Marilyn Tschetter, Secretary 



 


